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SUN CITY CYCLING CLUB BOARD MEETING 

Tuesday, July 8, 2025 at 9:00 a.m. 

Location: 13422 N. 100th Ave, Sun City, AZ 85351  

 

MINUTES 

Call to Order:  Teresa Yandel, Assistant Chairman, called the meeting to order at 8:58 a.m. 

Members Present:  Teresa Yandel, Bob Richardson, Janet Swarstad, John Patrou, Kent 
Coburn, Chuck Booth, Warren Smock joined the meeting at 9:15 a.m. 

Members Absent: Yoshi Sano, Bob Spivak 

Meeting Minutes from Previous Meeting (April 1, 2025): Motion to accept the minutes as 
shared was made by Kent Coburn and seconded by John Patrou.  Approved. 

Treasurer’s Report: Current balance as of today is $6,380.51. Motion to accept treasurer’s 
report was made by Janet Swarstad, seconded by Chuck Booth. Approved. 

Old Business: 

• Ride Leader Update: Warren shared that we have about 8-10 ride leaders.  
Everyone has been helpful in picking up for missing ride leaders or if someone is 
unable to lead their ride.  We are continuing to look for additional ride leaders.   

• 12-Hour Event-Friday, September 5-Saturday, September 6-Teresa shared that 
she has been working with some of our previous sponsors including Husband and 
Wife Law Team (possible medals) and Western Bank (bags).  We need people to 
donate food and help for the SAG stop at the church throughout the night.  
Information will be sent to the club members soon asking for people to sign up for 
these areas. 

• Black Friday Ride-Warren will do as a club ride. 
• Reminder of Christmas Party and Annual Meeting-Friday, December 5-Doris and 

Bruce will host at their house.  The meeting begins at 4:00 p.m. The party begins 
after the meeting. 

• Reminder of Tour of Sun City Christmas Lights-Friday, December 12-Teresa will 
chair this event. Chuck and Jean will host and Warren will develop the route. 

• Dues for 2025-2026 -$30 and reminder to update bike safety course-Janet will 
send out the renewal notice beginning in September with a reminder that it is time to 
update the safety course requirements for everyone. 
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New Business:  

• Safety Training: Kent will consider doing a safety training with a possible ride leader 
training with Warren. More information to come. 

• Ordering Jerseys:  We will wait to see if there is a need to order jerseys for the club. 

Adjournment: Motion to adjourn meeting was made by Teresa and seconded by John.  
Approved. Meeting was adjourned at 9:45 a.m. 

 

 


